Regular

JUNE 4th, 2013

7:00 p.m.

Mayor Keeran, called the meeting to order with Beech, Brown, Murphy, Scott, Spain, and Warner, answering roll call.

A few minutes were given to Council members to review the reports.

Everyone joined the Mayor in the "Pledge of Allegiance".

May minutes were read. Brown asked that the minutes state that she was given no time for rebuttal after a comment due against Deputy Lyons minutes were then approved. Bills, Mayor's Court, Water & Sewer reports were presented and approved.

UNDER THE MAYOR:

Mayor Keeran noted the excused absence of Administrator Yoder.

Mayor Keeran informed those present the North Lewisburg Farmers Market is to open on Thursday June 6th from 3-6 pm and every Thursday through September 26th. He asked for a motion to proceed with the RITA subpoena program. Murphy so moved seconded by Spain, all members in favor motion passed 6-0. He also informed and thanked those present for the Spring Clean up which resulted in 17.32 tons of material. He updated the crack sealing should take about two more days with weather co operating.

UNDER POLICING:

Deputy Bryan Dixon gave the policing report and informed those present he is now working the evening shift. Brown asked him about the Tint Meter and why it was necessary.

UNDER COUNCIL:

Mrs. Brown asked if we were helping to fund the Rush Township roof, Mayor Keeran answered we have not been approached regarding the Township roof. Brown asked for the paper work on the bids for the Waste Water Treatment Plant roof. Mayor Keeran said the project has not gone that far besides it should be under \$50,000 therefore bids are not needed. She also asked for time sheets for one year for part time employee Bob Davis. She wanted to know the estimated impact fee for the Dollar General store being built within the district.

UNDER RESOLUTIONS:

Mayor Keeran asked for a motion to accept Resolution 06-04-13 allowing the Mayor to prepare and submit an application to the Ohio Public Works Commission for street paving within the village. Murphy made the motion seconded by Scott all members in favor motion passed 6-0.

HEARING OF CITIZENS:

Connie Switts had a list of questions which were answered by the employees in writing with the exception of the Amortization schedule which Administrator Yoder needs to provide. She still wants the specific bay readings in writing.

Nathan Holycross questioned the protocall for wind damage with objects in the road way, you should call 9-1-1 then in turn will dispatch the information to the Village personell.

Brian Gaier questioned if a speed limit sign on Audas St could be moved or if something could be done with speeders along that street possibly a "Children at Play" sign might help.

With no further business Murphy moved to adjourn seconded by Spain all in favor.

Next regular Council meeting will be Tuesday, July 2nd at 7:00 p.m.

Citizens attending were noted: Connie Switts, Deanna Summerfield, Bob Davis, Deputy Bryan Dixon, Ginny Clemmons, Lee Jones UDC. Corrie Bix, Dort Davidson, Matt's Son, Sharon Boyles, Nathan Holycross, Brian Gaier,

,Fiscal Officer	,Mayor